February 22, 2018

The Town Board of the Town of Warwick held a Public Hearing on a Proposed Loeal Law
Amending Chapter 144 entitled “Extend Exemption on Property Tax — Cold War Vets.”
Said public hearing was held on Thursday, February 22, 2018 at the Town Hall, 132 Kings
Highway, Town of Warwick. Supervisor opened the public hearing at 7:15 p.m.

ATTENDANCE:  Supervisor Michael Sweeton
Councilman Floyd DeAngelo
Councilman Russell Kowal
Councilman James Gerstner
Councilman Mickey Shuback

Attorney for the Town, Jay Myrow

LEGAL NOTICE: The Clerk read the legal notice, which was duly published in the
Warwick Valley Dispatch on February 14, 2018.
(Copy of this legal notice is printed at the end of these minutes.)

Supervisor Sweeton — Legislation that was created by the State of New York put a sunset on
the law of 10 years and in this past session gave communities the opportunity to extend the
law and that’s what the hearing is about. I would ask any comments from the Board and I
will open it up for public comment for anyone who wishes to address us on that issue to please
raise your hand and come forward. I am certainly in favor of it and it does need to be enacted
this evening, so there will be a resolution later in the meeting for us to do so in order to meet
the march 1% deadline for it.

There were no public comments for or against this public hearing from the public or the
Town Board. '

CLOSE PUBLIC HEARING: Motion Councilman DeAngelo, seconded Councilman
Gerstner that the public hearing be closed. Motion Carried (S ayes, 0 nays) 7:20 p.m.

Eileen Astorino, Town. Clerk
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PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that the Town of Warwick will be holding a Public Hearing to
consider the adoption of a proposed Local Law amending Chapter 144 of the Town Code to
extend the exemption on property taxes to veterans who served in the Cold War. Said public
hearing to be held on February 22, 2018 at 7:15 p.m. or soon thereafter as the matter may be
heard at the Town Hall, 132 Kings Highway, Warwick, NY.

All interested persons will be given the opportunity to be heard.

DATED: February 14,2018

BY ORDER OF THE TOWN
BOARD OF THE TOWN OF WARWICK
EILEEN ASTORINO
TOWN CLERK



